
Corporation of the Municipality of Brockton 

 

Report to Council 

Report Title: Walkerton Knights of Columbus Donation Request 

Prepared By: Trish Serratore, Chief Financial Officer 

Department: Finance  

Date: December 3, 2019 

Report Number: FIN2019-40 File Number: C11FIN, F01 

Attachments: Letter from Walkerton Knights of Columbus 

Recommendation: 

That the Council of the Municipality of Brockton hereby receives Report Number FIN2019-40 – Walkerton 

Knights of Columbus Donation Request, prepared by Trish Serratore, Chief Financial Officer and provides the 

following direction to staff regarding the donation: _________________________________  

Report: 

Background: 

On November 26, 2019, staff received the attached letter from Joe Rys, Chairman of the Walkerton Knights of 

Columbus. The Knights of Columbus are hosting a Christmas Dinner on Wednesday, December 4, 2019, 

including a raffle of donated prizes. The funds from the sale of tickers will be donated to the Residential 

Hospice of Grey Bruce.  

The Knights of Columbus are requesting that Council donate one (1) hour of ice time at the Walkerton 

Community Centre to be raffled off during the event.  

Analysis: 

The current rate for one (1) hour of ice time is approximately $142.00 plus H.S.T. per hour.  Staff are 

requesting direction from Council whether they wish to approve the donation request, and where the funds 

would be transferred from.  

Sustainability Checklist: 

What aspect of the Brockton Sustainable Strategic Plan does the content/recommendations in this report help 

advance?  

 Do the recommendations help move the Municipality closer to its Vision?  Yes 

 Do the recommendations contribute to achieving Cultural Vibrancy? Yes 



 Do the recommendations contribute to achieving Economic Prosperity?  N/A 

 Do the recommendations contribute to Environmental Integrity?  N/A 

 Do the recommendations contribute to the Social Equity?  Yes 

Financial Impacts/Source of Funding: 

 Do the recommendations represent a sound financial investment from a sustainability perspective? 

N/A 

This donation is not included in the 2019 budget and if granted the loss of revenue should be funded from 

another source. 

 

Respectfully Submitted by: 

 

Trish Serratore, Chief Financial Officer 

Reviewed By: 

 

Sonya Watson, Chief Administrative Officer 


